VILLAGE NEIGHBORS

DECEMBER 2022 VOLUME 16, ISSUE 12

Village Happenings

Please join us for our monthly resident meeting that is held the third Tuesday of each month. For December, the meeting will be on December 20th at 9:00 a.m. in the dining room. This is an opportunity to ask questions and give suggestions. We look forward to seeing you there!

Carlinville Area Hospital to Draw Labs

Carlinville Area Hospital will be at The Village every Thursday in December to draw for lab work. The technician will come to your apartment first thing in the morning, before breakfast, to draw lab work. If you need to be seen, please see Kelsey or Danielle in advance. We hope that everyone is benefitting from this service.

Movie Night December 9th and 29th

The Village will be having our monthly movie nights in the front community area on December 9th and 29th at 6:00 p.m. Please join us for a movie, popcorn, and soda. If you have any suggestions, or a movie to share for these nights, please see Kelsey in advance. The movies for these nights will be announced at a later date.

Charity's Cookies & Devotion

Charity Church, some residents, and volunteers will be at The Village on Wednesday, December 14th at 1:00 p.m. in the dining room for a "cookies & devotion." If you would like to attend, please meet us in the dining room at 2:00 p.m. and enjoy some fellowship.

Bivalent Clinic December 7th

Sav-Mor Pharmacy will be at The Village on Wednesday, December 7th at 2:00 p.m. for their bivalent COVID-19 vaccine clinic. This clinic is open to all of our residents and staff. In order to receive the bivalent booster, you need to be at least 2 months from your last booster, and have received the primary doses of the COVID-19 vaccine. If you have any questions regarding what vaccines you have already received, please see Kelsey or Danielle. Please sign up at the front desk if you would like to attend this clinic.

MANAGEMENT STAFF:

- ◆ Dionne Wyatt, CEO
- Kelsey DeFevers,
 Manager
- Danielle Collins,
 Registered Nurse
- Bessie Waggoner,
 Kitchen Manager



INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

CAH Lab Draw	1
Movie Night	1
Cookies & Devotion	1
Bivalent Clinic	2
Trip	2
Christmas	2
New Year's Eve	2

JUST TALK

Dinner at The Brass Door and a Drive to See Christmas Lights December 15th

The Village will be taking a drive to Carrolton to "The Brass Door" for their famous "pork chop night" on December 15th. We will be leaving at 3:30 p.m. from the front lobby. After dinner, we will be taking a drive around Carlinville to look at Christmas lights and decorations. If this is something that you would like to attend, please sign up at the front desk by December 9th. We will not be able to take any reservations after this date. All residents will be responsible for the cost of their meal.

Carpet Cleaning December 15th

The Village will be having the carpet cleaned in our common areas and hallways on December 15th at 6:00 p.m. We are asking our residents to refrain from using the hallways at this time. If you need any assistance, please call on staff by pressing your pendant, or emergency cords in your bedroom or bathroom. The carpets should be cleaned in just a few hours and will dry very quickly. If you have any questions, please see Kelsey.

Christmas December 25th

THE VILLAGE AT

MORSE FARM

"Where neighbors

become friends &

friends become

family"

The Village will be celebrating Christmas on the 25th at lunchtime. The meal will be glazed ham, sweet potato casserole, green bean casserole, baked bread, and pecan pie. We are sad to report that with the COVID-19 restrictions, we have not been able to open the dining room to visitors, as of right now. Please know that residents are free to go home with families at any time. If you would like to join your loved one in their apartment for the lunch meal, we can deliver to their apartments! You will need to have the reservation into the kitchen by Monday, December 19th if you will be having lunch with your loved one. If you have any other questions, please let Kelsey know. We hope that everyone has a very merry Christmas!

New Year's Eve Celebration December 30th

Please join us on December 30th in the dining room to ring in the New Year! Festivities will be at 4:30 p.m. with hors d'oeuvres and cocktails. Then, you will be served a wonderful prime rib dinner with a champagne toast to ring in the new year! Unfortunately, we cannot host any guests for this meal as well. We are hoping that we can open up soon! Happy New Year to all of our residents and family members!

Christmas Time is Here!

We would like to remind everyone that staff cannot accept any gifts or money from our residents or their families. Any gifts of appreciation need to be made in general or to The Village at Morse Farm for everyone to enjoy. We are planning a fun Christmas party for all of our Village employees! Please know that your kind words everyday are the best gift of all!

Reminders

- *Rent is due by the 8th of the month or there is a \$50 late fee.
- *24-hour notice for guests at mealtimes.
- *24-hour notice for ALL transportation
- *Policy and Procedure Handbook is located at the front desk.